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Dear School Friends and Families 
 

Have just been sitting in on Room 2’s Firearms Safety session with 
Constable Marty Lowry (He’s here talking with the senior classes). 
Interestingly, he said that Southland has the highest number of 
firearms per capita in the country. Many of us enjoy hunting of some 
sort, with houses containing firearms, so it’s he delivered a really 
important message to the children about golden rules to stay safe.  
 

                                  At the same time we had Scott Eade (Otago rugby   
                                  player, and Touch Southland coach), taking Touch  
                                  skills with each class. Fortunately the rain held off 
so that we could make the most of his expertise (and we didn’t 
mention the NPC final ). 
 

Have heard quite a few ‘wahoos’ coming from the staff work room 
this week as Mrs Hailes and Miss Madden have been doing 1:1 
assessments with children to check progress.  Great to see children 
walking out with big smiles, realising the big learning gains they’ve 
made. 
 

Best wishes to our Golf team (Fynn, Troy,  
Mitchell, Mackenzie) competing in the Southland  
golf tournament next Thursday.  That evening we have some keen 
children performing in the Northern Southland Variety Concert, 
which is showcasing children’s talents from the Northern Southland 
area.  A good evening of entertainment to pencil in on your 
calendars (24th November 7.30 – 9.00pm). 
 

Thank you to Room 2 and 3 parents who have returned three-way 
conference slips this week.  It would be good to have the remaining 
slips returned by Monday to allow us to get back to parents with 
specific times (These are to be held on Tuesday November 29th and 
Wednesday 30th).  Room 2 and 3 reports will be coming home next 
Friday, and the conferences will be a good opportunity to 
discuss/clarify/expand on the report information. 
 

                      A reminder to download our excellent new school  
                      communication App if you have a smart phone.  This  
                       way you can access all important messages, consent 
forms, and newsletters.  See inside for instructions about how to 
download and use this tool. 
 

A huge thanks to the parents who have been shovelling and 
wheelbarrowing bark chips this week.  The front garden is looking 
suitably face-lifted, and the rest of the pile will restock the 
playground areas.  And many thanks to Northern Southland 
Transport who carted it to the school for no cost. 
 

Our thoughts have been with the Waller and Sheat families this 
week who have lost much loved family members, and our deepest 
sympathy is with them through this difficult time.  
 

Have a good weekend.  Ka kite ano, 
 

Andrew Watson 
Principal 

 

 

 

Reminder:  text follow lumsdenschool 

to 8987 so that you will receive 
immediate text notification of alerts and 
reminders via our twitter account (e.g. 
snow days, cancellations).   

 

Please note school swimming is 
on Wednesdays and Fridays.  
Please ensure children bring their 
swimming gear.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
Financial Contribution 
Financial donations for the fourth term are now due.  The BOT ask for donations from each family to 
the value of $100 per child for the first two children and $70 for the third per annum.   We ask that 
you pay $25 per child (for the first two) and $17.50 for the third child for the fourth term as soon as 
possible. Alternatively you may wish to pay the full annual donation as a lump sum.  Please make 
payment to Sharon in the office at school or directly into the school bank account 030960-0112624-
00 (child/ren’s name as reference).  Thank you to those families who have already paid. 

 
School Sores 
School sores are “unwelcomely” visiting … They resemble flea bites, but medical opinion strongly 
suspects they are not.  They’re very contagious, and require antibiotic treatment prior to attending 
school.  Please refer to attached Infectious disease information sheet for signs and symptoms 
(Hopefully this sheet will be a useful reference for you to retain should other conditions crop up that 
you need information about). 

 
Announcing the arrival of SCHOOL STREAM 
This is a new app for parents to download to receive school information instantly and directly to 
smartphones, e.g. Alerts and reminders, consent forms, newsletters.  Please see attached information 
about how to download the app, and there’s also a form to return if you still require information to 
be delivered via traditional methods (Note: Hard copy of Newsletter will still come home  each 
Friday). 

 
Lawnmowing Roster 
The roster for the next 3 weeks is: 

 19/20 November Woods Family 
 26/27 November     Abella Family 
 3/4 December  Adams Family 

 

NB:  The key to the mower shed is at the Lumsden Four Square, there is a map of the area to be 
mown in the mower shed.  If the petrol container is empty or low please contact Mackenzie Aitken 
phone 022 391 3152.  If you are unable to mow the lawns on your rostered weekend please organise 
to swap with another family yourself. 
 
 
 

Looking Ahead 2016 

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

21 22 23 24   Southland 

Primary Golf 
Tournament, 
Drummond 

25  Room 2 & 3 

Reports home;  
Year 6 NSC 
Orientation Day 

26 27 

28 29 BOT Meeting; 

Room 2 & 3  
3-way Conferences 

30   Room 2 & 3  

3-way Conferences 
1 Dec 2  Last day for Bible 

in Schools 

3 4 

5 6 7 Mitre 10 Mega 

Tough Kids Event 
Invercargill (Year 6 
attending)  

8 9   Assembly 1.30 

pm; “Ice Cream” 
Afternoon 2.00 – 
3.00 pm 

10 11 

12 “Lumsden’s Got 

Talent” 1.30 pm 
(note change of date) 

13   End of Year 

Ceremony 7.00 pm 

14  End of Term 4 15 16 17 18 



 

VIP of the Week 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Swimming 
Class swimming: 

 Wednesday: Room 1, 4 and 5 swim – 1.30 – 2.15 pm 
                       Room 2 and 3 swim – 2.15 – 3.00 pm 

 Friday: Whole school swim – 1.30 – 2.30 pm 
 

If any parents are able to help with supervision please contact the school.  Thanks. 
 

SEASON TAGS:  Families $130 + $20 bond, Singles/Seniors $80 + $20 bond 
For further information or queries, please contact Paulette 021 1211723. 

 
 

NSC Orientation Day 
Friday the 25th November is the NSC Orientation Day. Students may come to NSC on the NSC buses or 
be brought by parents/care-givers.  The programme for the day is: 
9.00 - Meet in Library - talks from Mr Newell (Principal) & Mrs Cullen (Head of Junior School) about 
what to expect in 2017 and school camp; see the school uniform on display and undertake a guided 
tour of the school/meet the teachers. There will then be time for parents to mix and mingle with 
other parents/Mr Newell/Mrs Cullen while the students head off to undertake an exciting programme 
for the rest of the day which includes being buddied up with Year 7s at break times, 
ITY/Science/Art/DTY and a swim to finish off.   
 

If you, as a parent, are not able to attend the morning session, and were not able to attend the 
cottage meetings held at your schools earlier this term, we can hold an information evening before 
the end of the year. Please let us know if this is the case by texting or e-mailing me. 
 

Students need to bring with them: morning tea and lunch (or money for the canteen) and swimming 
togs. 
 

If you are wanting your child to go home on the NSC buses, you must e-mail/text me prior to 
Wednesday the 23rd November so that we can make sure we have enough space on the buses.   
 

If you have any other queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, 
Regards, 
Tracey Cullen 
0272856252 tcullen@nsc.school.nz 

 
Football Results 
Lumsden Wasps had a win and a loss in their 2 games. 
Lumsden Stingers had a loss and a draw in their 2 games.  
Several absences of players with no subs, so some hard work done by players present.  Well done! 
Players of the Day: Lewis Chen and Blake Clearwater.   

Congratulations to Harri Wilson last week’s VIP recipient for helping 
younger children during whānau groups. 
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